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Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: LJHS      Analyst:   Heidi Beazizo  
ECAF:    22-1308 
Proposal:  Mot. 22-552     Date:    January 3, 2023 
Consideration 
The Executive’s Office requests Council consider approving proposed Motion 22-552 
which would approve and authorize an Interlocal Agreement between Snohomish County 
and the Monroe School District for Trauma-Informed Practices Consultation. 
Background   
Snohomish County acts as an intermediary to several school districts in Snohomish 
County to facilitate the completion of Trauma-Informed Practices training of district staff.  
This agreement with the Monroe School District (MSD) was included in the grant work 
plan, however, the amount of revenue expected is more than $50,000 over what was 
included in the grant work plan due to an increased scope of services.  MSD has decided 
to provide this training to all nine (9) schools as well as the district office which increased 
the expected revenue. 
The consultation will be provided by Continua Consulting Group LLC to include staff 
development opportunities, supporting school administration to adapt and align school 
policies and procedures to reflect trauma-informed approaches and facilitate the 
installation of evidence-based, sustainable, trauma-informed best practices within a Multi-
Tiered System of Support (MTSS) framework. 
Current Proposal  
Scope:  Motion 22-552 approves an Interlocal Agreement with the Monroe School District 
for Trauma-Informed Practices Consultation. 
Duration:  September 1, 2021 through August 31, 2024 
Fiscal Implications:  $124,000 (the increased scope added $78,000) 
2023 Budget:  Yes (but at a reduced level) 
Future Budget Impacts:  Yes (duration of the agreement extends to 2024) 
Handling: NORMAL 
Approved-as-to-form:  N/A (Amendment) 
Risk Management:   YES 
Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE 
Request:  Move to GLS on January 11th for Council to consider taking action. 


